Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities
Statement on the Half Day of General Discussion on Women and Girls with Disabilities, adopted by the Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities at its ninth session (15-19 April 2013)
1. The Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities decided at its 7th Session, to devote Half Day of General Discussion to the rights of women and girls with disabilities, given the Committee’s review of the first national reports and the scarcity of information on the situation of women and girls with disabilities.
2. The Committee made public at its 8th Session a statement that expressed the existence of multiple forms of discrimination of this population in all areas of life and the scarcity of information, and therefore, invited civil society- in particular organisations of persons with disabilities- to submit written contributions to get deeper into the understanding of this reality.

3. During its 9th Session, a Half Day of General Debate took place, which focused on intersectionality of gender and disability, violence against women and girls with disabilities, and their sexual and reproductive rights. 

4. The Committee wishes to thank States Parties, UN Specialised Agencies (UN Women, UNICEF, and WHO), the Office of the High Commissioner on Human Rights, members of other treaty bodies, National Human Rights Institutions and civil society, particularly organisations of women with disabilities and those of persons with disabilities for their contributions. It would also like to thank the International Disability Alliance (IDA) and the Disability Rights Fund (DRF) for the development of a lunch-briefing on the specific situation of indigenous women and girls with disabilities. The Committee expresses its thanks for the support of UNICEF, the United Nations Voluntary Fund for Indigenous Populations and the Government of Germany, to help to bring women with disabilities from developing countries to participate at the Half Day of General Discussion.

5. Given the evidence of violence, exploitation, abuse and maltreatment that women with disabilities suffer due to the serious and systematic violation of their rights that was presented in this Half Day of General Debate, the Committee reiterates its concern about the violence, exploitation abuse and ill-treatment against women and girls with disabilities, the restrictions to their sexual, reproductive and maternity rights, as well as the failure to include gender as a cross-cutting issue in public policies on disability and disability as a cross-cutting issue in public policies addressing women in general.
6. Consequently, the Committee decides to set up a working group on Art. 6 of UNCRPD. This working group will be given the responsibility to elaborate an in-depth report that analyses all information submitted during this half day of general debate. The Working Group will also be entrusted with drafting a general comment on this matter.
